
Dear ACSC Presidents, 
 
Happy New Year!! Wishing each of you and your shag club a very prosperous and 
healthy 2015.  For some of you this may be your first monthly e-notes. At the first of 
each month the ACSC Board Team will send to you  monthly e-notes that will have 
important information pertaining to ACSC/SOS. We ask that you forward this to your 
officers, board members and perhaps committee chairs. If you are no longer president, 
please forward to your current president and make sure they understand the process of 
updating club information. Please visit www.shagdance.com and click on ACSC where 
you will then click on Shag Club Information update.  
  
Thank you so much for making the commitment to serve your ACSC shag club. I feel 
confident that you will make an imprint in the success of your shag club. 
  
In two weeks ACSC will be hosting our first Winter Workshop at North Myrtle Beach. We 
are excited and have an informative and fun workshop planned for you. I am attaching 
the 2015 Winter Workshop Flyer. Please wear your club name tag if you have one, to 
the workshop. 
  
Just a few reminders: 
  
ACSC dues were mailed in December to the address we have for your club on our 
website; www.shagdance.com. If those have not been returned by your club, Allen 
Henry will gladly accept those at the Mid Winter Meeting.   
  
If you are a new president, be sure to ask your past president for the White Book. 
Please bring those to the Workshop. If your White Book has been misplaced, be sure to 
see Lisa Caveny, ACSC Secretary. Lisa's contact information is listed below. 
  
Helen Still, SOS Chairman will have SOS Cruise raffle tickets for distribute the 
workshop meeting. 
  
The SOS card deadline is soon. The information that Ron Whisenant, SOS 
President, requires, was in the packet provided to your club at Fall SOS. He asks that 
you send a club check by January 6, 2015 for the cards that have been sold. The 
address is: 
  
Ron Whisenant 
SOS 
P.O. Box 4456 
North Myrtle Beach, SC  29597 
  
We ask that you will keep Sonny Brown’s family in your thoughts and prayers.  
Sonny was our recent long time Secretary of ACSC who passed away after 
Christmas. 



 
In closing, the ACSC Board Team is available to you if you have questions or concerns. 
  
Warm regards, 
  
Ken Akin, Chairman: 803 640-3567 kjakin13@gmail.com 
Robin Morley, Vice Chairman: 828 443-5995 rsmorley55@hotmail.com 
Lisa Caveny, Secretary: 803 984-4144 acscsecretary@aol.com 
Allen Henry, Treasurer: 904 288-8256 ashags@bellsouth.net 
Judy Vick, Past Chairman: 803 284-5254 Jvick@comporium.net 
  
 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 


